MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF LAUREL
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

305-307 First Street o Laurel, Maryland 20707 (301) 725-0088

http://lwww.cityoflaurel.orq e email — dpw@laurel.md.us Fax (301) 498-5266

March 12, 2025

MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor Keith R. Sydnor
Council President Kyla M. Clark, MBA
Laurel City Councilmembers

Py
Thru: Timothy Miller, Acting Deputy City Administrator
FROM: Thomas Helms, Acting Director of Public Works
SUBJ: Approval Request — Van Dusen Road Improvement Project — Phase 2

Engineering Services

The Department of Public Works is seeking approval to obtain Engineering
Services for the design to resurface the roadway that is currently aging on Van Dusen
Road from Cherry Lane to Route 198. The service includes designing pedestrian bus
pads, ADA compliant pedestrian ramps, sidewalk widening, guard rail Installation, storm
water management, sediment control, construction of new medians, and traffic signal
reconstruction.

Bidding Results
The Department of Public Works requested a pricing proposal from (3) of the city’s

on-call consulting firms for this project. The Engineering bidding results the City received
are as follows:

e KCI Technologies $299,708.00
e EBA Engineering $326,308.00
e Century Engineering $481,705.00

Recommendation

It is recommended that the project be awarded to KCI Technologies, based on
their submitted proposal in the amount of $299,708.00.
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Funding:

Funding is available through the Adopted FY2025 Capital Improvement Program
Van Dusen Road Improvements.

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact
Thomas Helms at (301) 725-0088, Extension 3205.

Reviewed:
o esals Aoyl |13 (2095
S. Michele Saylor, Director Date

Department of Budget and Personnel Services

CC: Christian L. Pulley, City Administrator
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